Roach Sailing Association
Risk policy for activities arranged by members (draft)
Members of the Roach Sailing Association arrange a calendar of events and activities related to sailing and boating, for the benefit of other members. These activities mainly involve cruising,  social events and friendly sailing competitions.
Sailing and other water-based activities involve inherent risks to people, boats and property.  Risk is an essential part of the attraction and it is not the policy of this Association to eliminate or even minimise risk. However, members should understand the risks they take, and avoid unnecessary exposure. They must not expose other people to undue risk of injury or loss.

Members of the Association and their guests who may attend their activities, are responsible for their own conduct and safety. They need to be aware of any risks involved, and take adequate steps to avoid unnecessary hazards. Boats should be adequately insured for any activities undertaken.
Members are expected to be competent in the activities that they undertake, either through experience or training, and preferably both. The person in charge of a vessel, however large or small, is responsible for ensuring that it is in a seaworthy condition, and adequately supplied and safe for all persons on board in any conditions that might be expected.

The organiser of any activity must do what is practical to keep the participants informed of the course of events, particularly any change in plan or in conditions. The organiser should also try to be aware of other activities on the water which might impact on the event – such as other club events or ship movements. However it is recognised that communication on the water is not always straightforward and participants should not always expect to be fully informed.
Members engaged in an activity should endeavour to be in touch with other participants so that information can be relayed quickly to everyone. Maintaining a watch on VHF Channel 16 is recommended. Members should always be aware of current and forecast conditions such as weather and tides.
Children, young or inexperienced people should participate in water activities only under the guidance of an experienced person who takes responsibility for them. All members should take particular care for young or inexperienced participants.
The Roach Sailing Association exists as a medium within which it’s members collaborate on sailing activities and events. The members are individually responsible for their actions, but the Roach Sailing Association does not bear collective responsibility for those actions or their consequences.

